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SUBJECT Attorney General's Opinion

On October 28, 1998 we requested an Attorney General's opinion on the subject of the local education
agency sharing information regarding teacher licensure The question at issue is whether teacher

Hcensure is a matter of public record that must be released by the school system to persons who
request such information The response was received on November 24

According to the opinion, teacher licensure at the local level is considered part of the teacher’s
personnel record which is not subject to the public records law However, since the state agency or the
State Board of Education is not the employer of the teacher, and since the state agency has the
authority to license or certify public school employees, teacher licensure status is a public record in the
hands of the state agency or the State Board of Education

A copy of the opinion is attached for your use If you have any questions, please call e, 919/715-
1997, or Mardie Meany, 919/715-1997 Thank you
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